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Technical Committee 188 – Work Group 28
This work group is responsible for developing the three sound assessment methods for the Recreational Craft Directive, the Pass-by method, the Reference Boat method and the On-board Sound measurement method. 

Attending this meeting were 4 delegates from the UK, 3 delegates from Germany, 1 delegate from the US and 1 delegate from Sweden.

Since the German convener may not be available in the future, this work group may be looking to nominate a new convener. 

A.  ISO 14509-1, Sound Assessment using the Pass-by method.  Draft International Standard
1. Sound tests shall not be carried out in conditions of rain or other precipitation. 
2. For controllable pitch propellers, the pitch shall be fixed in a position required to obtain the declared engine speed at full throttle, or as near full throttle as possible, to achieve the lesser of maximum boat speed or 70 km/h.
3. Added a Note to consider and minimize the safety risks of conducting this test.
4. Numerous editorial revisions.
5. Next Action: WG to review corrected version and then send to Commission to distribute as an FDIS for member vote. 

B.  ISO 14509-2, Sound Assessment using Reference Craft. Final Draft International Standard.
1.  Voting process has been completed and vote was positive.  The draft standard will became an ISO standard on November 1, 2006.
C.  ISO 14509-3, Airborne sound emitted by powered recreational craft – Assessment using calculation and measurement procedures.  Draft International Standard
1.  Numerous editorial revisions.
2.  The sound measurement equipment, including the sound level meter, low pass filter and windshield recommended by the manufacturer, shall meet the requirements for a class 2 instrument according to IEC 61672-1
3.  Microphones shall be located as close to 1.2m from the hull (i.e. excluding swim platform)

as practicably possible.  A photograph will be added for clarity.
4.  Next Action: WG to review corrected version and then send to Commission to distribute as a DIS for member review and vote.
D.  The next meeting at the call of the convener.
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